Queensland Government

Cabinet – October 2023
Seqwater’s 30-year water security program
Minister for Regional Development and Manufacturing and Minister for Water

1. Seqwater has revised its 30-year Water Security Program for South East Queensland.
2. Seqwater’s planning, which is outlined in the Water Security Program and Seqwater’s South East Queensland Water Infrastructure Plan, highlights that a new desalination plant will be the next new water supply for the region.
3. The new desalination plant is likely to be required by around the mid-2030s and preliminary planning indicates that the preferred location is on the Sunshine Coast.
4. Seqwater is committed to keeping South East Queenslanders informed as planning progresses.
5. Cabinet approved the release of Seqwater’s South East Queensland Water Security Program 2023 and the South East Queensland Water Infrastructure Plan.
6. Cabinet approved that Seqwater undertake a detailed business case into a new desalination plant as South East Queensland’s next major bulk water source.
7. Attachments:
· Seqwater’s South East Queensland Water Security Program 2023
· Seqwater's South East Queensland Water Infrastructure Plan 2023
